
Imperial Beach Democratic Club 
General Meeting 
Seaside Candy 

150 Palm Ave, Imperial Beach, CA 91932 
March 5, 2020 

 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Josie 
moved to approve the agenda and Ernie seconded. The agenda was approved. 
Fran moved to approve the minutes and Sandy seconded. The minutes were 
approved.  
 
• Club President Anna Webb assured members and visitors that the meeting 

room had been thoroughly sanitized before their arrival. In addition, she 
instructed those at the meeting to sanitize their hands with hand sanitizer 
provided, use utensils provided, and not to touch the food with their hands. 
She further instructed those present to not hug or shake hands.   

 
• Anna Webb appointed Paula Hall as treasurer to carry out the term of Ramon 

Hernandez. She was then sworn in as treasurer.  
 
• State Senator Ben Hueso asked to update our members on recent state 

legislature regarding the Tijuana River Valley and the Coronavirus (covid-
19) virus. He gave handouts on Tijuana River timeline and 3 million 
application from Scripps Institution of Oceanography.  

 
The business portion of our meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm and the Open 
House commenced.  
 
Felicia House, IBDC Secretary 
 
	


